The regular monthly meeting of the French Creek Town board was held on Monday August 14,2023 in the meeting room of the Town Highway building.

Those present were; David White, Town Supervisor, Debbra Albright, Town clerk, Brian Malecki, Highway supervisor and council members Wayne Emory Paul Carey, Norvel Willink and Brynne Hinsdale.

The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm. The revised June minutes and last month's minutes were reviewed. Mr. White motioned to approve them, they were 2nd by Mr. Willink and 3rd by Mr. Carey. The code officer was not here tonight so there was no code report. Mr. White then gave the assessor's report and the Justice's report.

Mr. White explained about some edits he had to make for the Audit report to correct errors in where some monies had been allocated. After explaining he asked for the board's approval. Mr. Willink motioned to approve; it was 2nd by Mrs. Hinsdale, 3rd by Mr. Carey and followed by 5 ayes.

Mr. White noted that Brenda White had received a certificate of satisfaction for the completion of her property tax collection.

Mr. Malecki asked the board to review an old winter parking ordinance from 1979. He would like some things to be changed, and a new law passed that could be enforced. The board agreed to move forward with this and put together a law to be presented at the September meeting. Mr. Malecki also reported that 7.2 miles of Town Roads were re-constructed just in time to get the CHIPS refund.

The bills were presented for payment in the amounts of \$3133.26 for the General Fund, \$428.13 for special districts and \$311,362.67 in the Highway fund. Mr. White made the motion to approve. It was moved by Mr. Carey 2nd by Mrs. Hinsdale, followed by 5 ayes.

Mr. White motioned to adjourn at 8:53pm. It was so moved by Mr. Carey and 2nd by Mr. Emory.